
Hull Board of Selectmen 
 

Minutes 
 

August 30, 2011 
 
The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order on Tuesday evening, 
August 30, 2011, at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, 
Massachusetts. 
 
Present: John Reilly, Chairman; Kevin Richardson, Clerk; John Brannan and Domenico 
Sestito, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager and James Lampke, 
Town Counsel. 
 
Not Present: Christopher Olivieri, Vice Chairman 
 
7:00 pm – On Site inspection at 2 Alden Street and 73 Manomet Avenue  
 
 Reilly will schedule both parties to come to a meeting with the next 30 days. 
 
7:30 pm – Continued Public Hearing – Beach Fire 
 
 This hearing is be rescheduled for September 13 at 7:30 pm due to illness. 
 
Motion – Sestito To continue public hearing to September 13 at 7:30 pm 
Second - Richardson 
Vote – Unanimous in favor 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 
#1 – Richardson read the letter from Laura Breault regarding Reach for the Moon Race 
on Nantasket Beach.  The 5K beach walk on September 15, 2011 at 6:30 pm  
 
Motion – Richardson To approve request subject to any stipulations of the Police 

and Fire Chief’s.  
Second – Brannan 
Vote – Unanimous in favor 
 
#2 Richardson read the letter from Maureen McKenna requesting the use of Mariner’s 
Park Gazebo for a wedding on September 24th.   
 
Motion – Richardson To approve the request with the stipulation that said gazebo 

will be found in the same condition as when they arrived. 
Second – Sestito 
Vote – Unanimous in favor 
 
Lemnios gave an update on Hurricane Irene, which was downgraded to a tropical 
depression when it got here.  Thankfully because of the dedication and experience of 
our employees, Department Heads as well as employees who serve with Department Heads 
the community came through the event in great shape.  He also mentioned the various 
Town Departments and the preparations that were done before the storm, during and 
after.  He thanked everyone involved.  He spoke about improving communication with 
residents via, cable, Main Telephone Line at Town Hall and Town web site.  Reilly 
asked about the condition of the beaches and water testing.  Lemnios said that the 
storm had actually cleaned the beaches and he will speak with the Board of Health on 
the water testing.  Rhoda Kanet spoke about the last three power outages in Town 
being caused by the feeder line coming into Hull, and how we can prevent this from 
happening ex. make needed repairs or install new line.  Brannan asked Lemnios what  
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buildings have generators. Pat Finn mentioned the seawall on Cadish Avenue. Lemnios 
said there is a sink hole there that needs to be addressed and that the roadway needs 
to be buttressed.   
 
Reilly spoke about the DCR closing the parking lots 12 hours before the storm was 
here.  
 
Reilly announced the dates of the next meetings: September 6 and September 13. 
    
 
Motion – Sestito; To adjourn 
Second – Richardson 
Vote – Unanimous in favor 
 
 
 
APPROVED August 21, 2012 


